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Who am I?

How do I look?

What do I need to have for 
a balanced physical body?

Mars rules.
Venus detriment.
Sun exalted.
Saturn fall.
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SUN IN LEO

    Proud and intensely individual,
you really want to stand out, to be
the very best you can be, and to be
recognized and appreciated for your
unique contributions. Doing
something well and being respected
for it is extremely important to
you, and you cannot tolerate being
in the background, taking orders
from others, or being "just one of
the team". You must put your
personal stamp on whatever you do,
and direct your own course in life.
You need to have a place where you
can shine, express yourself
creatively, and be the one in
charge.

You have big dreams and the
determination, spirit, vitality,
and enthusiasm to bring them into
being. You also have a noble,
romantic heart, and a love of the
dramatic, colorful, and
extravagant.

For you it is true that "all
the world's a stage" and you
secretly (or perhaps not so
secretly) desire to be the Star or
Hero in the play. You want to be
great, and to receive the love and
applause of an adoring audience,
even if the "audience" is just one
other special person. You need
someone to believe in you and your
dreams. 

Though you appear radiantly
self-con�dent and independent, you
are actually very much dependent on
the a�rmation, love, and
recognition of others. You cannot
bear being unnoticed or
unappreciated.

You also love wholeheartedly
and generously and really know how
to make the person you love feel
special. You love the magic of
"being in love" and know how to
keep the romance alive in your
relationships. You are also
immensely loyal and will defend
your loved ones and stand by them
to the end - as long as they never
o�end your pride or betray your
trust. 
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However, you like to be the
strong one in a relationship and
you really do not share the leading
role very easily. Ideally you need
to �nd a person who is as
strong-willed as yourself, but who
will not try to dominate or compete
with you.

    Your strengths are your zest
and love for life, your creative
power, and your warm and generous
heart. Your primary fault is your
tendency to be very egocentric, so
concerned with the impression you
are making and with your own
creative self-expression that you
forget there is another, larger
world that does not revolve around
you.

SUN IN 8TH HOUSE

     You crave intense experiences
and are attracted to aspects of
life that are strange,
unfathomable, or taboo. You may
hide your interests or
inclinations, except from those who
know you very intimately. You are
rarely content with yourself and
your life, and you have an inner
urge to be continually going
farther or deeper than you ever
have before. You also have a strong
interest in social power and the
role that money and economics play
in people's lives.

SUN HARD ASPECT MOON

    You often feel that you are at
cross purposes with yourself, for
your conscious intentions and
desires con�ict with your
subconscious emotional needs and
drives. You are pulled in two
di�erent directions. You have
di�culty satisfying both your
need to be an individual and your
need for caring relationships and a
sense of belonging. Also, you send
out mixed messages so people don't
always know how to respond to you
or know what you really want, thus
creating confusion or con�ict in
close relationships.

SUN CONJ URANUS

    Innovative, original,
unorthodox, and unconventional, you
identify with the role of rebel,
reformer, or iconoclast. You insist
upon a great deal of personal
freedom and do not easily adapt
yourself to others' needs and
wishes. You need a lifestyle that
allows you to be spontaneous. 

Often you feel that you are somehow
di�erent from other people and
outside the mainstream of society.

SUN HARD ASPECT NEPTUNE

    You are extremely sensitive and
imaginative, and you can get lost
in your dreams, fantasies, and
visions. You are attracted to
artistic and creative pursuits, the
world of color, beauty, and
emotion. You are also drawn to
mysticism and have deep spiritual
aspirations and yearnings. Gentle
and peace-loving, you may lack the
will and competitive spirit needed
to make your way in the world. You
are often impractical and may seek
to avoid or escape the hard
realities of life.

MOON IN AQUARIUS

    You are not easily moved by
emotional displays and can be
curiously detached from your own
and others' emotions. It's almost
as if you could turn your feelings
on and o� at will so you should be
careful not to leave the switch
"o�" too often, for you could
easily become too impersonal.
Family ties and attachments are not
as important to you as they are to
most people and you often consider
your friends closer to you than
your blood relatives. Certainly,
your sympathy and concern extends
much beyond your immediate family.
In your personal relationships, you
insist upon a certain amount of
independence and the freedom to
pursue friendships with as many
people, of both sexes, as you
choose. You do not appreciate a
jealous, possessive partner.

    You feel comfortable in an
atmosphere that is open and
experimental, and you have little
taste for convention and
tradition.

MOON IN 1ST HOUSE

     You have a soft exterior and
tend to relate very personally and
sympathetically to other people.
However, you sometimes let your
emotions overpower your reasoning
and logic, and consequently you are
sometimes biased in your opinions.
You are impressionable and rather
gentle, or at least that is the way
you appear. Your feelings are on
the surface and you can not hide
your emotions.

Though you appear radiantly
self-con�dent and independent, you
are actually very much dependent on
the a�rmation, love, and
recognition of others. You cannot
bear being unnoticed or
unappreciated.

You also love wholeheartedly
and generously and really know how
to make the person you love feel
special. You love the magic of
"being in love" and know how to
keep the romance alive in your
relationships.

MOON HARD ASPECT URANUS

    You crave excitement, change,
and discovery, and cannot tolerate
a routine or lifestyle that o�ers
little in the way of surprise or
challenge. Excitable, spontaneous,
and enthusiastic about anything
new, you may be perceived by others
as being too impulsive, especially
in personal relationships. It is
not easy for you to make or keep
commitments, since you don't know
how you will be feeling from one
day to the next. Emotional freedom
is very important to you. Your
domestic life can be very unstable
- but you like it that way.

MOON HARD ASPECT NEPTUNE

    You are a dreamer, attracted to
the inner, mystical side of life,
and may have trouble distinguishing
the real from the imagined or
illusory. You do not enjoy
confrontation and become very
evasive when problems in your
personal life arise, escaping into
your imagination in order to avoid
dealing with them directly. You are
also rather gullible and naive
about people, especially if your
sympathy has been aroused. You are
very sensitive to music and can use
it to bring yourself into emotional
balance and harmony.

MERCURY IN CANCER

    You are highly interested in
inner, subjective, and personal
issues, and your thinking is based
more on feelings, intuition,
personal experiences, and
prejudices rather than reason or
logic. Intellectual abilities and
accomplishments without heart or
soul mean little to you. You are
empathic and would be an excellent
counselor, for you are a sensitive
listener and deeply interested in a
person's feelings and inner life.
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In addition to psychology, you are
drawn to education, art, poetry,
music, or mythology. You are not
especially con�dent about speaking
in public, but will open up and
share your thoughts in small,
intimate groups. You enjoy keeping
a diary or personal journal and
reading the chronicles of others'
lives and personal development.

MERCURY IN 7TH HOUSE

     You are often involved in
verbal exchanges, interviewing,
discussing, debating, counseling,
negotiating, getting and giving
feedback, and sharing information.
You are drawn to intelligent and
verbal people, with whom you can
communicate and from whom you can
learn. You love to have an audience
to hear your ideas, and you also
appreciate eloquent presentations
by others.

VENUS IN LEO

    Warmhearted and generous in
love, you cannot tolerate pettiness
or stinginess in your partner. You
want a Hero, a Prince or Princess
to idolize and adore, someone you
wholeheartedly admire and can be
proud of. You are tremendously
loyal and devoted once you give
your heart to someone.

    You crave love, appreciation,
and attention from others and hate
to be ignored. You are rather
susceptible to �attery and love to
feel SPECIAL. You enjoy some drama
and color in your love life and
grand romantic gestures or an
extravagant expression of
generosity impresses you.

VENUS IN 8TH HOUSE

     You crave very intense, deep,
emotional relationships, and would
even prefer a stormy, tumultuous
relationship to one which is smooth
but lacking vitality and passion.
You love wholeheartedly and expect
all-consuming, total devotion and
attention from your partner.
Casual, light relationships hold no
appeal for you.

VENUS HARD ASPECT MARS

    You are intensely amorous and
attractive to the opposite sex, and
are not inclined to friendly
platonic relationships. 

There is much tension in your love life 
often because you put your desires
ahead of your partner's, and are
impatient about having your love
needs satis�ed. The whole arena of
love, romance, and sex is endlessly
fascinating for you and you are not
happy without a love partner. You
can "burn yourself out" by pouring
so much of your energy into
romance.

VENUS SOFT ASPECT JUPITER

    You appreciate beautiful
surroundings and congenial company,
and though you enjoy helping
people, you will rarely put
yourself out too much in order to
do so. You are good-humored and
generous at heart but inclined to
be lazy.

VENUS CONJ URANUS

    You are excitable, spontaneous,
and easily aroused emotionally and
sexually. You fall in love very
quickly and have little
self-restraint or concern for
propriety when your feelings have
been stirred. However, it may be
di�cult for you to sustain a
relationship after the �rst rush
of excitement wanes, especially if
your partner is basically a
conservative person who does not
like to change or experiment.
Nontraditional relationships appeal
to you, and personal freedom is
highly important to you.

VENUS CONJ PLUTO

    You have deep, compelling love
feelings that seem irresistible and
often irrational. Your love
relationships are very passionate
and intense, and you experience
both agony and ecstasy in love. You
are always changed in a deep,
fundamental way by your love
experiences, though this may come
about through painful and di�cult
confrontations or separations. You
are something of an emotional
fanatic about things you care
about.

MARS IN GEMINI

    You are a "busy bee" -
energetic, restless, and forever on
the go. Your active mind is always
buzzing with ideas and you �nd it
di�cult sometimes to relax, slow
down, or take time to re�ect and
replenish yourself. You tend to
live on nervous energy.

You can accomplish much in short 
bursts but projects that require 
long-term commitment, stamina, 
and steady, persistent e�ort are not 
easy for you. You often scatter your
energies into so many directions
and activities at once that you
cannot �nish or follow through on
some of them. You need variety,
change, and mental challenges.

    You have a sharp and eager
mind, and you enjoy games and
competitions that have a mental
component. You like to match wits
with someone else.

    You often achieve your desires
by your verbal skill, your ability
to speak clearly, vigorously, and
convincingly for what you want.
Your drive and energy is more
mental than physical. You use your
wit, intelligence, communication
skills, social sophistication, and
awareness to achieve your goals.

MARS IN 5TH HOUSE

     You play vigorously and enjoy
competitive games and physical
rough-and-tumble activities.
Athletics and/or physical
activities have great appeal for
you. You take the initiative in
sports and also in romance: you are
ardent in pursuing ANYTHING you
desire.

MARS HARD ASPECT PLUTO

      You have a powerful will and
when you want something, you 
pursue it passionately and relentlessly
until you achieve it. You may be so
driven by your desire that you lose
all objectivity. You often become
compulsive, even obsessed, with
doing or achieving something, no
matter what the costs or how hard
you must work for it. Your
forcefulness may be veiled or
subtle, for often you do not reveal
your real aims and intentions to
others until they cross you.
Intense power struggles and
relationships with a strong
dominance/submissiveness theme 
are likely. You have enormous energy
reserves, and are capable of
extraordinary e�ort and great
achievement if you use your
energies for constructive purposes.
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JUPITER IN SAGITTARIUS

     Your strength lies in your
ability to see the whole, rather
than only the parts which compose
it. You have a deep need to explore
the world and to develop your own
philosophy of life and sense of
personal meaning. You vacillate
between being open-minded and
tolerant of di�ering views, and
being dogmatic or overly zealous
about your own viewpoint.

JUPITER IN 12TH HOUSE

     You are drawn to social work,
the ministry, giving your time and
energy to charitable organizations,
or to serving and helping the
disadvantaged in some way. Your
generosity and unsel�shness will
bring you and others much good.

JUPITER SOFT ASPECT URANUS

    You have a knack for bringing
new ideas and plans into fruition
with less di�culty than others.
Your positive, enthusiastic
attitude attracts helpful
situations and opportunities 
to you.

SATURN IN CAPRICORN

     You have a great capacity for
self-denial in the pursuit of a
long-range goal. You are capable of
hard work and persistent labor, but
you may lack joyfulness and the
ability to play. You often feel
burdened by life's demands and
responsibilities, and may envy
those who seem to attract what they
want in life without a great deal
of personal e�ort.

     There is a very judgmental,
stern, and uncompromising side of
yourself which may inhibit you a
great deal. You must avoid becoming
heavy and cynical, or becoming a
rather callous, sophisticated adult
whose practicality and realism
squeeze out the playful,
imaginative side of life.

SATURN IN 1ST HOUSE

      You have a mature,
disciplined, serious attitude
toward life which colors everything
you do. Caution and realism are
your virtues though you limit
yourself at times by being too
careful, shy, or fearful, and not
believing in yourself enough or
being assertive when necessary.

Others �nd you di�cult to get to
know intimately, as you tend to
distance yourself from them or to
put forth a rather stern, "adult"
face to the world.

URANUS IN LEO

    You are part of a 7 year group
of people who are unusually
self-willed, proud, and
egotistical. You are a group that
de�es authority and insists on
having its own way. Parents and
school teachers found that it was
extremely di�cult to discipline
your age group. Governments that
are repressive to individual
expression and freedom meet a 
great deal of resistance from your 
age group, and you tend to rise up
against any form of tyranny and
oppressive rule.

URANUS IN 8TH HOUSE

     Your life is characterized by
sudden disruptions and events which
change the direction of your life
quite unexpectedly. You may be
impatient and reckless at certain
times, impulsively acting out your
urge for new life and change. You
are an emotionally complex person
and you are capable of intense,
unexpected outbursts of feelings
and desires.

     If you share material assets
and resources with another person
(as in a marriage or business
partnership), your fortunes are
likely to �uctuate wildly or
change quickly for better or
worse.

NEPTUNE IN SCORPIO

    You are part of a 14 year group
of people that have very intense
psychic sensitivity and
imagination. Your age group is very
attracted to the strange, weird,
and unusual. The sense of the
macabre and bizarre is strong, and
this is re�ected in much of the
music, art, and fashions of your
age group. Novels and movies with
mystery and chilling suspense are
also popular with your age group.
Emotional depression, drug use, and
suicide are likely to be relatively
high in your age group. There is
also a deep mystical sense, and
Eastern religions and meditation
are very attractive to your age
group.

NEPTUNE IN 10TH HOUSE

     You are a very idealistic
person, and you want to see your
ideals, hopes, and dreams made
concrete and real in the everyday
world. You are driven to put your
ideals into action.

     When young you may be rather
aimless or confused about your
place in the world. In early adult
life it is likely that you struggle
to �nd ways to express your
imagination, fantasies, and ideals
in your career. Work that involves
compassionate service (such as
medicine or the ministry) may be
your calling. If you lack personal
integrity and honesty, you quickly
go to the opposite extreme and you
can con others through dishonesty
and trickery. Music, art,
�lm-making or entertainment are
also areas in which you are
well-suited.

NEPTUNE SOFT ASPECT PLUTO

     The entire generation to which
you belong has tremendous
opportunities for spiritual rebirth
and awakening. This will not be
forced upon you or precipitated by
unavoidable events, rather it comes
from an inner yearning and a
natural propensity to seek the depths.

PLUTO IN VIRGO

    You are part of a 15 year group
of people that are driven by the
need to �nd an ethical standard
and a clear sense of what is right
and what is wrong. There is a
subconscious drive to straighten
out all the world's evils and
create a world of perfect order.
There is a feeling of repulsion to
anything ugly, dirty, or grotesque.
Oddly enough, there is also often a
fascination with these very things
that are so distasteful, and often
a feeling of hopelessness and
despair about the world's
condition.

    These inner, emotional and
con�icting qualities are re�ected
in the attitudes and life styles of
your generation. Most people of
your age group are conservative and
ethical, and a small minority goes
to the opposite extreme and
relishes being strange or unusual
in appearance, and sloppy or even
grotesque in manners and
appearance. There seems to be no
middle ground for your generation.
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Usually, the rebellious type of
behavior comes out during
adolescence, and tends to subside
thereafter, and your age group
tends to be very conservative in
later life.

    Your age group is not very good
at compromising and tends to have
strong ideas about what is right
and what is wrong. There is a
strong feeling that you must
extinguish evil in the world.
Certainly, fostering good works is
very commendable, but a categorical
and simple-minded response to
complex issues is not helpful. Your
age group will undergo great
transformations in attitudes
regarding Good and Evil and will
swing to great extremes. Your
generation will also make great
contributions in the areas of
medicine and nutrition, ecology,
and education.

PLUTO IN 8TH HOUSE

     You are a person of great
depth and have a deep interest in
the hidden or darker side of life.
Issues and experiences others shun,
you are drawn to and compelled to
examine. The use and misuse of
personal, social, and political
power intrigues you. Death is also
an area you are fascinated with and
may explore in depth. You may have
many experiences in which you are
forced to burn your bridges and
start over again.


